## Exam. Code : 105701 Subject Code : 1530

# B.Sc. (I.T.) Semester—I IV : COMMUNICATION SKILLS IN ENGLISH-I

Time Allowed—3 Hours]

[Maximum Marks-50

**Note** :— All questions are compulsory.

I. Read the passage below and answer the quesetions that follow :

The railroad was not the first institution to impose regularity on society, or to draw attention to the importance of precise time keeping. For as long as merchants have set out their wares at daybreak and communal festivities have been celebrated, people have been in rough agreement with their neighbours as to the time today. The value of this tradition is today more apparent than ever. Were it not for public acceptance of a single yardstick of time, social life would be unbearably chaotic for the massive daily transfer of goods, services, and information would proceed in fits and starts; the very fabric of modern society would begin to unravel.

- 1. What is the main Idea of the passage?
  - (a) In Society we must make more time for our neighbours.
  - (b) The traditions of society are timeless.
  - (c) An accepted way of measuring time is essential for the smooth functioning of the society.
  - (d) Society judges people by the time in which they conduct certain activities.

504(2116)/RRA-4775

1

(Contd.)

## a2zpapers.com

### a2zpapers.com

- 2. The word 'draw' in the first sentence can best be replaced by :
  - (a) Bring
  - (b) Infer
  - (c) Formulate
  - (d) Sketch
- 3. The phrase "this tradition" in third sentence refers to :
  - (a) The practice of starting the business day at dawn.
  - (b) Cordial relations between neighbours.
  - (c) The railroad's reliance on time schedules.
  - (d) People's agreement on the measurement of time.
- 4. The author implies that which of the following is a consequence of the greater complexity of today's society :
  - (a) Agreement on the measurement of time is more important.
  - (b) The role of railroad has become very vital.
  - (c) People agree about time more readily.
  - (d) Traditional values are of greater importance to the well-being of the society.
- 5. What did the paragraph preceding the passage most probably discuss ?
  - (a) The time at which religious services used to be held.
  - (b) The regulatory effect of the railroad on society.
  - (c) The need to regulate the railroads.
  - (d) The sale of clocks and timepieces by merchants.

504(2116)/RRA-4775

(Contd.)

5×2

#### a2zpapers.com

II. Read the comprehension and answer the question that follow :

When buying a house, you must be sure to have it checked for termites. A termite is much like an ant in its communal habits, although physically the two insects are distinct. Like those of ants, termite colonies consist of different classes, each with its own particular job. The most perfectly formed termites, both male and female, make up the reproductive class. They have eyes, hard body walls, and fully developed wings. A pair of reproductive termites, make the colony. When new reproductive termites develop, they leave to form another colony. They use their wings only this one time and then break them off.

The worker termites are small, blind, and wingless, with soft bodies. They make up the majority of the colony and do all the work. Soldiers are eyeless and wingless but are larger than the workers and have hard heads and strong jaws and legs. They defend the colony and are cared for by the workers.

The male and female of the reproductive class remain inside a closed-in cell where the female lays thousands of eggs. The workers place the eggs in cells and care for them. Even if one colony is treated with poison and if a male and female of the reproductive class escape, they can form a new colony.

Pest control companies can inspect a house for infestation of termites. Often, a lay person cannot spot the evidence, so it is critical to have the opinion of a professional. Treatments vary depending upon the type of termite.

## **Questions** :

- 1. How are termites like ants?
- 2. What does the word communal mean according to the text ?

504(2116)/RRA-4775

(Contd.)

- 3. Describe any two features of termites.
- 4. What can be the best title of the passage ?
- 5. Who can check the termites' infestation in a house? 5×2=10
- III. Write a letter to your friend urging him to prepare earnestly for competitive exams. 10
- IV. Draft a notice for the employees of your organisation instructing them to participate in a plantation drive.

### OR

Draft a notice for staff members of the college instructing them not to leave their classes before time. 10

- V. Do as directed :
  - (a) Open the door. (Change the voice)

(b) He said. " Let us go for a picnic."

(Change the narration)

(c) I \_\_\_\_\_ (swim) for two hours yesterday.

(Put the verb in correct form)

(d) It rained heavily. I had to take leave.

(Combine the sentences)

- (e) I \_\_\_\_\_ (completed) the work when my friend came. (Change into Past Perfect)
- (f) She \_\_\_\_\_(fail) this year.

(Supply verb in correct form)

(g) The boy saw his teacher. He ran away.

(Combine the sentences)

- (h) I said to him, "Have you done your homework ?" (Change the narration)
- (i) Will he clean the room ? (Change the voice)
- (j) Tom \_\_\_\_\_(steal) the fountain pen.

(Change into Past Perfect) 10

#### 504(2116)/RRA-4775

2800